‏י"ב טבת תשס"ט
8 January 2009
Excellency,

I refer to your letter, dated 7 January 2009, in which you issue a call to resume the 10th Emergency Special Session of the General Assembly.
The reconvening of the 10th Emergency Special Session represents a violation of the mandate of the General Assembly and the established procedures of the United Nations.

The invitation to convene the Emergency Special Session takes place as the Security Council is actively seized upon the current situation in southern Israel and the Gaza Strip. In fact, a draft resolution is currently being considered by the Security Council. I am confident that you are well aware that according to UN General Assembly resolution 377, emergency special sessions of the General Assembly are designed to act only when the Security Council “fails to exercise its primary responsibility for the maintenance of international peace and security.” Given that the Security Council remains engaged on this matter, it is beyond the mandate of the president of the General Assembly to resume the convene such a meeting.
In addition, the 10th Emergency Special Session was initiated due to the inability of the Security Council to take action on the issue of settlements. The current situation has nothing to do with this subject matter. Furthermore, your letter notes that several Member States have requested the resumption of this emergency special session. However, no such requests were attached to your letter.

Given these aforementioned facts, Israel requests the cancellation of today’s meeting.
Allow me, Excellency, to renew to you the assurances of my highest consideration. 

Yours truly,

Gabriela Shalev

Ambassador
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